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15 June 2016

Paul Gee

By email: agasnsolarservices@gmail.com

Dear Mr Gee
L1617 - Official Information Act request

I refer to your email dated 29 May 2016, received by the Plumbers, Gasfitters and
Drainlayers Board on 30 May 2016, in which you ask for “the contact details of Mr Clark’s
law firm”. You have identified Mr Clark as the man involved in the explosion at Milton
Street.

A search of our database has revealed that the information you have requested is not
held by the Board electronically.

The contact details of Mr Clark’s law firm is incidental information that would have come
into the Board’s possession and is not information the Board would have collected as part
of its statutory functions. As such, if the information is still held by the Board in hard
copy form it would not be readily locatable.

I am therefore declining your request on the grounds that either the Board does not hold
the information requested, or does not hold the information in a way that it could be

made available without substantial collation and research.

You have the right to request a review of this decision by the Ombudsman.

Yours sincerely
)

Martin Sawyers
Chief Executive / Registrar
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